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	Comments


On behalf of the Public Utility Commission of Texas’ Market Oversight Division, Staff presents the following comments.  The existing protocols contain many references to the “PUCT Market Oversight Division.” [See, e.g., Section 21.1(2)].  In contrast, the revisions contained in PRR 411 refer more generically to “PUCT Staff”, without limiting such Staff to the Market Oversight Division. [See, e.g., Section 21.6(3)].  Staff supports the more generic reference contained in the proposed revisions.  Staff also requests conforming changes to the remainder of Section 21, so that all portions will refer to “PUCT Staff” instead of the more limited “PUCT Market Oversight Division.”  

The use of the term “PUCT Market Oversight Division” is too limiting.  Other portions of PUCT Staff, including the Retail Market Oversight Section of the Electric Division, may be interested in issues that arise during the protocol revision process.  Using the term “PUCT Market Oversight Division” creates the impression that ERCOT is only interested in the views expressed by that particular division.  In reality, other divisions of the PUCT may be involved in Staff’s determination of whether proposed protocol revisions are in the public interest.  The protocol revision process benefits from the input of these divisions and the Protocols should reflect that fact.  Further, by referring only to a single division within the Commission, the Protocols unnecessarily rely upon the structure of the Commission as it currently exists, failing to acknowledge that the structure is susceptible to change at the will of the Commission.  Rather than incorporating and institutionalizing the Commission’s current structure, the protocols should be stated more broadly to reflect that the important oversight function performed by the Commission may be performed by any of its current or future divisions.  For these reasons, Staff requests that all of the references to “PUCT Market Oversight Division” contained in Section 21 be revised to refer to “PUCT Staff”.

Because this proposed revision affects only the designation of the PUCT’s own representative and does not affect the rights of other parties under the Protocols, Staff believes that the proposed revision is reasonable and is appropriate to consider as part of this PRR.  
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